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Vol. 26 No. 2  

The official newsletter of the Santa Clara Valley Model T Ford Club 

February 2025 

The SCVMTFC is a chapter 
of the Model T Ford Club 
of America. The club was 
founded in 1969 to pro-
mote the history and the 
enjoyment of Henry 
Ford’s Famous Model T 

Monthly Meetings: 
Third Friday of  
every month  
@ 7:30 p.m. 

Brading Associates   
3620 Charter Park Dr.  

in San Jose 
Join Us!  You don’t     

have to own a Model T 
to belong to the club 
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IN MEMORIAM  

February 2025 

JIM BOYDEN MEMORIES 

Well, we had a dark day in January as we all lost a dear friend, and the old car hobby lost a life long 

devoted antique automobile lover, and valuable supporter of antique automobile clubs. Jim leaves 

behind an admirable legacy that stretched over 70 years. Jim and I were friends for 57 years. Karen 

and I and family always enjoyed touring with Jim, Jean and family in their beautifully restored 1924 

Ford fordor and later, the 1910 Ford touring. Lots of great memories. Baseball games before or after 

club meetings, football games during picnics, Easter egg hunts, all kinds of fun things. Among his many 

lifelong attributes you can credit Jim along with his good friend Tim Butterick for forming the Santa 

Clara Valley Model T Ford Club and attaining a charter from the Model T Ford Club of America. They 

were the true founders of this club. Back in 1968-69 Jim visited all the antique car clubs in Northern 

California announcing the formation of a Model T Ford Club in the Santa Clara Valley, San Jose, in-

viting everyone with Model T Fords to attend a charter meeting and become a member. Once the club 

was formed he held the office of SCVMTFC president more than once and accepted various other 

offices in the club when necessary, including the most recent all important job of newsletter editor for 

the past few years. Jim also belonged to the Horseless Carriage Club and several years ago Jim was 

elected to the board of directors of the worldwide Horseless Carriage Club of America, and became 

the National President of that “grandaddy” of all antique automobile clubs. Jim was also active in the 

early Ford V-8 Club with his 1930s Ford V-8s. Always amiable, willing to help whenever wherever 

needed. His absence, spirit, friendship and endless service will really be missed by all of us. 

- Ed Archer 

Jim Boyden 1936-2025 Jim & Jean’s 1910 Ford Touring 



3 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 A sad note today - just received 
word of the passing of Jim Boyden, 
who along with his wife Jean were 
founding members of our club back 
in 1968.  Always a devoted car guy, 
just recently he was still showing up 

at club functions to enjoy the comradery of friends.  
He drove one of his cherished antique cars in the 
Los Gatos parade just weeks ago.  He served as an 
officer/coordinator in so many different positions 
over the years including as editor of the Backfire for 
the last 5 years.  His friendly personality will be 
sorely missed by all who knew him.  

It's still winter, although living here in CA you 
wouldn’t really know it.  No single digit temps or 
snow here.  Some people here have their T’s out but 
this is the perfect time to make sure your car is safe 
for the upcoming touring season.  Give it the once-
over to make sure it’s safe for you and not a hazard 
for other cars on the road. 

The Model T library books were moved to their new 
home at our meeting place – Brading Associates.  
Don’t hesitate to check out a book at the next 
meeting and broaden your horizons.  I brought 
home a book about the evolution of the Ford Motor 
Co and once I started, couldn’t put it down.  Very 
interesting and I learned a lot.  Try it for yourself! 

Public Relations usually covers the news but today 
Public Relations is the news.  After 19 years of cov-
ering PR for the club, Allan Greenberg has decided 
to pass the baton.  We were lucky to have someone 
handle that function so well, for so long, and for 
that Allan we say a huge THANK YOU.  But he’s not 
going away and will continue to co-chair Cars in the 
Park.  So, we have an opening and will hope that a 
club member will step forward to take on PR.  Allan 
agrees that it will be more of a transition than a 
hand off and he has agreed to help the next person 
get up to speed. 

Motor on, 

Lynn  

Touring* Barbara Beach (408) 887-4857  

Programs* Mark Edwards (650) 576-1481 

Membership* Ivan Jorgensen  (408) 874-6373  

Tech & Safety*  Dan Smith  (408) 287-3908  

Endurance Run  Chris Bhirdo   (408) 505-0153  

Lowland Tour  Lynn Alens   (408) 205-5806  

Librarian  Michele Brading (408) 472-6688 

Webmaster  Nikkie Gulko   scvmtc@gmail.com    

Refreshments  Bill Bratt  (650) 341-8859  

Historian  Lucy Greenberg  (408) 997-0879  

Sunshine  Helen Christensen  (408) 739-8424  

Public Relations  Vacant  

CitP  Peder and Maria 

Jorgensen    

(408) 358-3398  

 Allan and Lucy 

Greenberg  

(408) 997-0879  

Past President* Barbara Beach  (408) 887-4857  

President Lynn Alens (408) 205-5806  

Vice President Chris Bhirdo (408) 505-0153  

Secretary Pam Caldeira (408) 888-9671  

Treasurer Mary Beaman (408) 838-9224   

Backfire Editor Nancy Alens  (408) 679-2780 

2025 Board Officers  

2025 Committee Chairs 
* Denotes Board Members 

Membership dues are $30 /year.  Send dues 

to Ivan Jorgensen, 475 W Sunnyoaks Ave., 

Campbell CA, 95008   

Membership in the Model T Ford Club of 

America is encouraged. Dues $50/year. Send 

dues to MTFCA, 310 N 8th St. Richmond, IN 

47374 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

February 2025 
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February 2025 

CLUB CALENDAR 2025 CLUB CALENDAR 2025 

2025 SCVMTFC  

Board Meetings 

March 17 7:30 p.m. 

May 12, 7:30 p.m. 

July 14, 7:30 p.m. 

Sept. 15, 7:30 p.m. 

Nov. 17. 7:30 p.m. 

2025 SCVMTFC  

General Meetings 

Feb. 21, 7:30 p.m. 

March 21, 7:30 p.m. 

April 18, 7:30 p.m. 

May 10 combined with Club Potluck 

Noon-2:00 p.m. @ The Alens’ Home 

June 20, 7:30 p.m. 

July 18, 7:30 p.m. 

August 15, 7:30 p.m. 

Sept. 19, 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 17, 7:30 p.m. 

Nov. 21, 7:30 p.m. 

Dec. Date TBD Combined with Holiday 

Luncheon 

Next Endurance Run  

Planning Meeting is  

February 10th @ 7:00 p.m.  

Zoom meeting.   

Contact Chris Bhirdo. 

General Meetings occur on 3rd  

Friday of every month at  

3620 Charter Park Drive, San Jose 

(unless otherwise noted) 

Board Meetings occur every 

other month, Mondays before 

General Meetings. Zoom 
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February 2025 

CLUB CALENDAR 2025 

SCVMTFC Activities Shown in Bold 

2025 TOURS & EVENTS 

ITEMS IN RED STILL NEED A TOUR/EVENT OWNER 

 CONTACT BARBARA BEACH 

***ADDITIONAL PR EVENTS & OUTSIDE EVENTS WILL BE NOTED IN THE FUTURE*** 

Date Event Owner  Details 

February 23 SCVMTFC 
Tour 

Barbara Beach Sun. Los Altos History Museum. Meet 10:30 at the Blossom Hill 
Shell Station. Leave there at 11 

March 23 SCVMTFC 
Tour 

Rob Caldeira Sat. Green Brass Tour Details Pending 

April TBD SCVMTFC 
Tour 

Bill Bratt  Trains in Portola Valley Details pending 

May 6—9 Com-
bined 
Club Tour 

Rob Caldeira Tues-Fri Rendezvous Tour 

Paso Robles, CA - Location change due to fires 

May 10 SCVMTFC 
Tour 

Nikkie Gulko Sat., 12 
- 2 p.m. 

SCVMTFC Potluck & May General Meeting @ Lynn & Nancy 
Alens’s 

June 7-8 SCVMTFC 
Tour 

Chris Bhirdo  Sat./
Sun. 

54th Annual Endurance Run and Lowland Tour 

July 13-18 National 
Club Tour 

National Model 
T Club 

Sun. 
thru Fri. 

Steam ‘n T Party National T Tour, Stettler, Alberta, Canada 

Details @ https://www.mtfca.com/events/ 

July 4 SCVMTFC 
Tour 

Ivan  Jorgensen  Svedal 

August TBD Com-
bined 
Club Tour 

Glenn Wildman  Proposed joint picnic with South County 
Confirmation pending 

Sept. 13 SCVMTFC 
Hosted 

Greenbergs & 
Jorgensens 

Sat. 25th Annual Cars In The Park 

@ History San Jose 

October 4 SCVMTFC 
Tour 

Jim Lukash Sat. Pancake Breakfast at Lukash home 

October 16-19 Com-
bined 
Club Tour 

Barbara Beach Thurs—
Sun 

San Diego Model T Club 

Last Roundup Tour 

***NOTE DATE CHANGE***  

Nov. 11 Public 
Relations 

TBD Tues Veterans Day Parade 

November 
TBD 

 Barbara Beach/
Chris Bhirdo 

 Proposed farm visit 

December  TBD  SCVMTFC Annual Holiday Lunch 

December  TBD  SCVMTFC Holiday Lights Tour 

December  TBD  SCVMTFC Last Chance Tour 
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 RECENT TOURS-JANUARY 

February 2025 

 UPCOMING FEBRUARY TOUR 

The Caldeiras, Christiansens, Jim Lukash, and myself (with Chloe) attended 

the January meet up in Niles at the Essanay Silent Film Museum. This was a 

joint gathering with the BAHCC and the Packard club bringing over 50 partici-

pants.  We saw the 1941 film "Topper Returns." While it was not a silent film, 

it did go silent in the middle with technical issues!  Added to the fun.  Kudos 

to Jim Lukash for driving his T across the Dumbarton Bridge that frigid morn-

ing.  He was still defrosting as the movie ended.  

- Barbara Beach 

Los Altos History Museum 

Sunday, February 23rd, 2025 

Meet @ 10:30 at the Blossom Hill Shell Station. Leave there at 11 

Contact:  Barbara Beach 

https://www.losaltoshistory.org/ 

———————————————————————————————————————————————- 
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UPCOMING TOURS & EVENTS-MAY 

February 2025 

May's general meeting will be combined with a potluck at Nancy and Lynn 
Alens's residence in Campbell from Noon - 2:00 PM. Bring a dish to share, 
any finger foods or entrees. We are limited to three salad dishes. RSVP by 
May 3rd to Nikkie Gulko at scvmtc@gmail.com or 408 644 6098 (Dan's cell, 
leave message) so we can have sitting arrangements set up. Dessert, water, 
utensils and paper plates will be provided. See flyer below. 

                        

SCVMTFC Potluck &  

General Meeting 

Will be on Saturday, May 10
th
 at  

the Alens’s residence from  

Noon-2:00 PM. RSVP by May 3
rd 

at 

scvmtc@gmail.com or  

408 644 6098 (leave message) 
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UPCOMING TOURS & EVENTS-JUNE 

February 2025 
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2025 NATIONAL CLUB TOUR-JULY 

February 2025 

For more information visit:  https://www.mtfca.com/events/ 

REGISTRATION FORM ON NEXT PAGE 
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NATIONAL CLUB TOUR REGISTRATION 

February 2025 

***PRINT THIS PAGE TO USE FORM*** 
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February 2025 

UPCOMING SAN DIEGO MODEL T CLUB TOUR-OCT.  

REGISTRATION FORM ON NEXT PAGE 



12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LAST ROUNDUP TOUR REGISTRATION FORM 

February 2025 

***PRINT THIS PAGE TO USE FORM*** 
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FEATURED ARTICLE 

From the Editor:  Prior to us learning of the loss of Jim Boyden, we had gotten his permission to reprint an 
article he had written in the January 1970 Issue of The Backfire.  Now with his family’s permission, we are 

still printing it as our featured article so we can remember Jim and his love of his cars, with a smile.  

(Image quality due to scanning of archives) 

February 2025 
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FEATURED ARTICLE (CONT’D) 

February 2025 

 

Jim’s 1924 Fordor 
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February 2025 

REMEMBER WHEN... 

EVENTS OR STORIES OF THE SCVMTFC PAST.  COURTESY OF OUR HISTORIAN,  

LUCY GREENBERG 
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February 2025 

JANUARY GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

SCVMTFC General Meeting Minutes 
January 17, 2025 

Attendees:  22 including 2 guests  
Meeting Called to Order by President Lynn Alens at 7:30 p.m. 
President (Lynn Alens):  Lynn asked for any additions or corrections to the meeting minutes printed in the December Backfire.  
There were none and the minutes were approved.  Lynn also commented on how many members were wearing club jackets at 
tonight’s meeting.    
Secretary (Pam Caldeira):  No update 
Reading:  Chuck Christensen read some excerpts from a book about Edsel Ford. 
Vice President (Chris Bhirdo):  Chris read an article by Henry Ford regarding his company’s profit plan.  The article was from 
the Flivver Flash, a newsletter published by the Space City Ts of Houston, Texas. 
Treasurer (Mary Beaman):  Lynn Alens reported that the club has money.  Remember to send in your 2025 dues. 
Programs (Mark Edwards):  Mark announced that tonight’s program will be a Put Together T video and that program sugges-
tions for future meetings are needed.  Lynn Alens thanked Mark for taking over the Program Coordinator position. 
Backfire (Nancy Alens):  Nancy asked members to send in tech hints for the Backfire.  She also asked for photos from the up-
coming Niles Essanay Silent Film Museum event.  Barbara Beach will write an article on the event.  The deadline for Backfire 
submissions is the 25th.  Maria Jorgensen complimented Nancy on this month’s Backfire. 
Tours (Barbara Beach):  Barbara confirmed the upcoming Niles Essanay Silent Film Museum event on January 19th and asked 
for volunteers to do future tours and events.  Jim Lukash volunteered to do a Pancake Breakfast and Tour on October 4th.  
Lynn Alens thanked Barbara for taking over the Tour Coordinator position. 
Public Relations:  Lynn Alens announced that Allan Greenberg will be stepping down as Public Relations Coordinator.  If you 
are interested in the position, please speak up.  Filoli would like to have a couple Model Ts at their Dapper Days Weekend on 
May 24th and 25th.  This would be a good opportunity to promote our club.  If you are interested in bringing your car or 
staffing a club booth, please contact Lynn.  Taking the Put Together T to Friendship Day on May 18th was discussed.  Other 
ideas on events for the Put Together T are welcome. 
Membership (Ivan Jorgensen):  Maria Jorgensen gave an update and reminded members to pay their 2025 dues. 
Tech & Safety (Dan Smith):  No update 
Librarian:  Lynn Alens reported that books were brought to Brading Associates for members to browse and check out at 
meetings.  Lynn also thanked Michele Brading for taking over the Librarian position. 
Endurance Run:  Chris Bhirdo reported that event posters and handbills have been printed.  Chris will meet with Laura at the 
VA.  The next Endurance Run meeting will be February 10th at 7 p.m. via Zoom.  There will be a car show at this year’s event 
and the Chevy Club is interested in bringing cars to the show.  Barbara Beach reported that two people have registered.  Hotel 
accommodations will be at Motel 6 which is being renovated.  The Hilton Garden Inn is an option for those who prefer not to 
stay at Motel 6.  Thank you, Maria and Peder Jorgensen for arranging the hotel accommodations.  There will be a full-page ad 
in the March/April issue of The Vintage Ford. 
Cars in the Park:  Peder Jorgensen reported that an event e-mail was sent out.  The event poster, rack cards, and business 
cards have been printed.  Speedsters and Racers will be the featured vehicles this year.  Peder will start recruiting volunteers 
in May. 
Website:  No update 
Historian:  No update 
Refreshments:  Thank you, Bill Bratt!  Bill thanked everyone who signed up to bring refreshments to future meetings. 
Sunshine:  Helen Christensen sent a card to the family of Fred Zillmer who recently passed away. 
Old Business:  None 
New Business:  Pat Meneely reminded members about the MTFCA Steam ‘N T Party National Tour in Canada July 13th-18th.  
Oliver Johnson volunteered to host a tech session.  If you are interested in hosting a tech session, please speak up.  Chuck 
Christensen thanked everyone who helped fix his car.  Lynn Alens mentioned there is an article by Ed Archer and an article by 
Allan Greenberg in the last issue of The Vintage Ford.  Lynn suggested having pictures of board members, coordinators, and 
those who do work for the club in the Backfire. 
Good of the Order:  Happy Birthday Norm Josephson!  Happy Birthday Karen Archer!  Happy Anniversary Ed and Karen Archer! 
Next Meetings:  Board Meeting January 20th (Mary Beaman’s house) General Meeting February 21st (Brading Associates) 
Motion to Adjourn by Oliver Johnson, Seconded by Nancy Alens 
Meeting Adjourned by Lynn Alens at 8:31 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted by Pam Caldeira, Secretary 
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MARKETPLACE 

FOR SALE 

FOR THE FOLLOWING VEHICLES, PLEASE CONTACT : 

Ed Archer, phone 510 581 4911, Email karened4@att.net 

February 2025 

 

1923 Ford Model T light Van delivery. Truck #52, original United Parcel Ser-

vice from the Oakland, CA. service area. Older high quality very authentic 

restoration. Call for price.  

 

 

 

1926 Chevrolet Superior K 5 Pass. Touring Show quality older restoration. Don’t 

settle for second best and spend a lot of time, money and headaches to try and 

make it great. This one is already there. $10,500.00 Call or email for more pic-

tures. 

 

 

 

1952 Bentley Radford Countryman Pebble Beach show quality restoration. Buy 

an immediate winner. Price is much less the cost and headaches of restoring 

one. $129,000.00. Call or email for more pictures. 

Ads will be run for 3 months unless canceled.  If your ad is removed at the end of 3 months and 

you still want it posted, please contact the Editor of The Backfire at alensna@gmail.com 

1926-27 Model T decklid for roadster.  

Contact Norm Tucker, 408-202-9286.  

WANTED 
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SANTA CLARA VALLEY MODEL T  FORD CLUB 

SUBMISSIONS DUE TO THE EDITOR BY THE 25TH OF THE MONTH PRIOR TO PUBLICATION 

EDITIONS PUBLISHED 1ST OF EACH MONTH, 12 TIMES A YEAR 

EDITOR: NANCY ALENS 

ALENSNA@GMAIL.COM 

(408) 679-2780 

 

 

February 2025 

 

Friendly Reminder it’s time to renew your SCVMTFC annual dues for 2025!  
 

Applications are required for new members and appreciated from existing members if 

your information has changed.   

Applications can be found at:  

http://scvmtfc.org/MISC/membership%20forms/Membership%20Form.pdf  

 

Use Zelle to pay your $30 or send a check (along with any applications) to:  

SCVMTFC 

C/O Ivan Jorgensen 

475 W Sunnyoaks Ave. 

Campbell, CA 95008  

If you use Zelle, please send an email to Ivan letting him know at ivan.jorgensen@gmail.com 

In case you missed it... 

http://scvmtfc.org/MISC/membership%20forms/Membership%20Form.pdf

